


Kings Row Homeowner BOD
Meeting Minutes
April 3, 2019
Call to order
Julie Hazard called to order the regular meeting of the KR BOD At 7 pm at the open space adjacent to the water tank for an open discussion with neighbors about a POSSIBLE installation of an Internet Utility Pole. The BOD is investigating the possibility of upgrading the internet connection for the Kings Row community.
Roll call
Jo conducted a roll call. The following persons were present: Kathy Sydoryk, Kathleen & Antonia Cooper, Mimi & Tim Trombadore, David & Kim Brisco, Carolyn Dahlgren, Carol Nuenhausen, Brooke & Hunter Webster, GR Fielding, Tom Hazard, Jo Ashton, Sauron Chapman and Julie Hazard.
Presentation to Homeowners: 
1. Discussion of Possible internet Utility Pole Project for better Internet Connection for Kings Row HOA (meeting held at the open space land near the Water Storage Tank promptly at 7:00pm) Julie Hazard presented the information to the standing audience.  Kings Row has been approached by Mammoth Broadband to install a utility pole near the water tank.  They were contracted by Garfield County to locate sites to improve rural internet connection throughout the county.  Our tank sits at a high point which is why they have approached us.  The BOD is investigating the possibility of this project and met with interested homeowners to share and discuss information.  
2. Feedback from homeowners:
a. Concerned about health risks
b. Concerned that view plane of properties can be affected
c. Concerned that revenue mentioned would be too low to justify having the utility pole in the neighborhood
d. Concerned that installation of the utility pole wouldn’t increase speed and connectivity or reliability over current connections offered
e. Concern that Garfield county would continue to add service providers to utility pole
f. Concern that the technology would be obsolete in 10 years
g. Concern that the lease wouldn’t benefit KRHOA and that the lease needs to be thoroughly evaluated
h.  Concern that the availability and reliability of internet is among the first questions perspective buyers ask
i. Concern that current solutions are unreliable and limited thus few can work from home or use other forms of streaming
j. Requested that a story pole be erected so that they can easily ascertain the visual impact
Approval of minutes from last meeting
1. Jo read the minutes from the February 2019 meeting and were unanimously approved

 Review to approve “Enforcement Policy and Right to be Heard” Resolution
3. BOD reviewed the proposed Resolution
4. Sauron motioned to accept the Resolution and Julie provided a second
5. The resolution passed unanimously
 Review Balance Sheet and outstanding Dues
6. No late dues at this time and balance sheet looks great



    Other Business 
1. MHMMIC Meeting Review – Julie attended the MHMMIC (Missouri Heights Mountain Meadow Irrigation Company) meeting – they are planning to start running closed pipe to deliver irrigation water.  They will begin with the Hunt Ranch possibly this summer if they get the granted funding and then continue to the middle ditch.  The middle ditch runs through Kings Row Subdivision.  The projected work is scheduled in approximately 4 years.
2.  Kings Row Directory – the directory is somewhat complete with many homeowners providing contact details.  The BOD will distribute the list only to the homeowners that are on the list.
3..    Review signs in Neighborhood – tabled for next meeting
4.   Extension ARC App Request from 507 Kings Row North – Kathleen Cooper requested an extension from the April 30 deadline for completion of their project.  The board agreed to grant an extension, new completion deadline is June 30.  Owners have been notified that this is the final extension and that a fine of $100 per day will be accessed starting July 1 if project is not completed by June 30.  
5.    Rebuild area around Pump House – work will begin in May to install new storage shed for HOA documents & equipment approved in 2018 at the annual homeowners meeting.  At that time, we will work on the entrance to the area to smooth out the ruts and add gravel. 
6..  Isolation valve work will begin soon to locate the *T* (where the water flows east and west from the storage tank) in the piped water system between 507 Kings Row and 601 Kings Row.  We will be installing 2 isolation valves or repairing 2 isolation valves if they are found.  The work is being done so that we can isolate sections of the community during a water emergency and gain more control over the water system.  Impacted lots will be notified once we have a date.

 
Next Meeting Scheduled: May 23, 2019 at 7 pm
Julie Hazard adjourned the meeting at 930 pm
Minutes submitted by:  Jo Ashton
[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes approved by:  Julie Hazard and Sauron Chapman



